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President’s Message 
By Ann Knutson, AAZK San Diego President 

 
 

 

As many of you may know, I have a seven-year-old daughter. It has 

always been my goal to instill in her a passion for conservation.  She 

routinely gets dragged to AAZK San Diego events that are mostly geared 

towards adults, and although she has fun, I know she would appreciate 

events geared towards kids. I always try and keep an eye out for 

conservation events geared towards kids and have a hard time finding 

very many. 

 

This year I don’t have to look very far to find a kid focused conservation 

event, its right around the corner at Bowling for Rhinos (BFR). Yvette 

(AAZK San Diego’s Treasurer) and the Bowling for Rhinos committee 

have added a Family Hour to the BFR activities. This will give kids the 

chance to not only learn about rhinos, but also about conservation and the 

potential that each of us has to make a difference.  

 

Beyond BFR we want to help inspire and encourage kids of all ages to get 

involved in conservation now. To help shine a spot light on the amazing 

children making a difference out there, we have included a Junior 

Ambassadors page on our website. We want to highlight the work done by 

those under the age of 18.  

 

For more information on the BFR Family Hour and our Junior 

Ambassador page, visit sdaazk.org. If you know an amazing Junior 

Ambassador that you want to see highlighted on our page please, send an 

email with the great work they are doing to thekeepersdaazk@cox.net.  
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Welcome to the Board! 

 

Every January AAZK San Diego has board member positions open for election. Here are the 

amazing folks who joined the board this year! 

 

Kristen Craig- Event Coordinator 

Amanda Chapin - Social Media Officer 

Jeremy Fontaine - Social Media Officer 

Yeleny Smith - Volunteer Coordinator 

Lauren Ayres - Professional Development Officer 

 

They have all contributed so much in the few months they have been with us, we are so excited 

to have them on board!! 

 

 

It’s What We Do  
By Yvette Kemp, AAZK SD Treasurer/ Sr. Hospital Keeper 

 

 The agreement that all AAZK Chapters have with our parent AAZK, Inc. organization states: 

“AAZK Chapters are organized exclusively for scientific, educational, and charitable purposes 

including for such purposes of distributions to organizations that qualify as exempt 

organizations…” Since AAZK San Diego was established in 1967, we have made an effort to 

bring awareness and support conservation efforts worldwide. This awareness and support tends 

to be in the form of presentations and fundraisers. Thanks to the AAZK San Diego board, our 

members, the community, and many friends, we have been able to make a difference throughout 

the years and have been able to contribute financially to the efforts of many amazing programs. 

As treasurer and a member of AAZK, I am very proud of our accomplishments. I know that many 

of you recognize that we are involved in many projects, but I thought I’d share just how much we 

do contribute each year. 

In 2015 alone, our chapter was able to raise 

and distribute over $60,500! Yes over 

$60,500 in one year. That is pretty typical of 

what we are able to do with the help of 

people like you. So where does that money 

go? Here is the list of benefactors for 2015: 

Bowling for Rhinos: BFR is our flagship 

fundraiser and the event that will always 

benefit the most from our chapter. Funding 

for this event helps the International Rhino 

Foundation, Lewa Wildlife Conservancy, 

and Action for Cheetahs.  
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Another international organization that received funding from us during this year was the 

Mabula Ground Hornbill Project. 

Through themed fundraising events like 

Croctober Fest and Golf for Wildlife, we also 

contribute to worthwhile organizations. The 

benefactors for these events in 2015 were the 

Mbuwaya Foundation Inc. (which supports 

research and conservation for Philippine 

crocodiles) and the Abidjan Zoo’s Education 

Department on the Ivory Coast in West 

Africa.  

 We have always been a big contributor to 

projects lead by San Diego Zoo Global. We 

are proud to have donated over $22,000 to the Gharial Conservation Fund, the Fiji Iguana 

Project, and Giraffe Conservation research in 2015. 

AAZK San Diego believes that we should not just contribute internationally, but also nationally 

and locally. Another benefactor of AAZK San Diego has been the Avian Scientific Advisory Group 

(ASAG), which supports zoo and aquarium avian programs, conservation of bird species, and is a 

great resource. 

There are also great organizations in our own backyard and through financial contributions and 

project participation we worked with the CA Wolf Center, Lions Tigers & Bears, and the Red 

Wolf Coalition. Being able to assist with projects at these facilities through our conservation 

committee field trips is a great experience that I invite everyone to be a part of. 

Our chapter doesn’t just contribute to conservation projects, but also to educational programs. 

We contributed to the mentoring of future conservationists and scientists with the Eagle Scouts, 

developed educational workshops, and even offered a yearly professional development grant for 

our members to attend conferences, conservation programs, and assist in research.  

And of course, we believe in the efforts of our fellow AAZK chapters and national organization. 

AAZK San Diego donated $500 to the AAZK Conference in St. Louis and contributed $250 to 

AAZK National’s International Outreach Committee. 

All in all, I believe the AAZK San Diego Chapter is a successful chapter and that is because of 

the participation and help of all our members and friends. If every year we can continue to 

contribute financially and bring awareness to the conservation projects and programs that we 

are passionate about, slowly but surely we can make a difference. Just like previous years, we 

were able to make large contributions to projects in 2015 and we hope that we are able to 

continue to do so in 2016. 
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With that, I invite you to join us. We’ve already started strong this year by supporting Global 

Conservation Force, an anti-poaching organization dedicated to saving wildlife that was 

developed right here by one of our own friends, through Pints for Preservation. But there is still 

more to come with Golf for Wildlife and Bowling for Rhinos right around the corner.  

We thank you for your involvement and support. Please join us and help make 2016 an even 

more successful year by supporting and becoming involved with your AAZK San Diego Chapter.  

 

Sea World Rescue for 2016 
By Grace Yambrach, AAZK San Diego Conservation Officer, SeaWorld Aviculturist 

 

 

Due to El Nino and an ongoing “Unusual Mortality Event” (UME) with California sea lions, we 

are faced with a higher-than-normal number of stranding’s on our local beaches.  A major 

problem is that younger animals are finding it difficult to find food and thus end up becoming 

emaciated. Since their hydration comes from the fish they eat, they become dehydrated as well.  

This dehydration then makes it difficult for the animals to regulate their body temperature. A 

vicious chain of events, that poses disastrous outcomes to the sea lions. 

 

So far in 2016 Sea World has rescued 347 marine mammals and 115 sea birds.  Compare this to 

a normal year where rescues for this period fall in the 150 to 200 range for mammals.  The entire 

zoological team is responsible for aiding in these rescues making it a busy year for animal care 

staff!  If you find an animal that appears to be ill, injured or abandoned, call Sea World’s Rescue 

Hotline at (800) 541-SEAL or report the animal on our parks website: 

www.SeaWorldSanDiego.com. 
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The Peninsula Pronghorn Project  
By Yvette Kemp, AAZK SD Treasurer/ Sr. Hospital Keeper 

 
Having worked at the San Diego Zoo for 23 years, I can truly say that I love my job and what I do 

for a living. Plus knowing that the organization that I work for is a great contributor to 

conservation efforts and projects is a bonus. I know all these things and yet at times, I sometimes 

don’t feel that I personally am contributing to conservation projects. So I was very excited when I 

was offered the opportunity to participate in the peninsular pronghorn project lead by Espacios 

Naturales in Mexico. In 2002 they invited several U.S. zoos, including the San Diego Zoo’s Safari 

Park, to assist in the hand rearing of fawns to help increase the very small population of 

pronghorns that was left. So from March 7th through the 19th, Eileen Neff, a Safari Park keeper 

from the Animal Care Center, and I departed San Diego to begin our portion of care for 

peninsular pronghorn fawns.  

 

There are 5 subspecies of pronghorns and 

the peninsular pronghorn is only found in 

Baja California, Mexico. Once numbering in 

the thousands, it is considered critically 

endangered due to hunting, habitat loss and 

encroachment, and predation. Pronghorn 

fawns are victim to predation by coyotes and 

crows who are always attentive of birthing 

females. At one point, there were only 

thought to be 170 left, so in 1997 Espacios 

Naturales stepped in and began their 

pronghorn program in hopes of saving this 

unique animal.  

 

So what makes this animal so unique? Well 

for one, they are the fastest living hoofed mammal and the second fastest land mammal on earth, 

with the ability to run at 40-60 mph for one or more hours. They have an enlarged heart and 

lungs to help with oxygen consumption and actually run with their mouth open and tongue 

hanging out to take in more air! In Mexico they are known as the “fantasmas del desierto” or 

ghosts of the desert due to their ability to blend into the background and disappear in seconds. 

There are many interesting facts about the peninsular pronghorn and I encourage you to learn 

more about them, but let me tell you about the Peninsular Pronghorn Project. 

 

As I mentioned, Espacios Naturales began the project in 1997 with 170 pronghorn. The project 

area is located in an industrial salt flat that includes the Reserva de la Biosfera El Vizaino 

outside of Guerrero Negro. They moved here in 1998 because of the size available for pronghorn 

use (over 155,000 acres) and the ability to have controlled access to the animals. The project is 

financed by several organizations and is partnered with zoos like Los Angeles, San Diego, 

Disney’s Animal Kingdom, and Living Desert from the U.S. During the birthing season, these 

zoos have been sending personnel to help raise fawns that have either been rejected by their 

dams or that are in need of special care. All this is done to increase the odds of fawn survival and 

raise the population numbers. So from late February, groups of 2 U.S. keepers over a period of 2-

3 months arrive in Guerrero Negro to assist the local organizers with fawn rearing. 
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Why hand raise the fawns? As Jeff Holland, Mammal Curator from the Los Angeles Zoo and 

studbook keeper for the pronghorn says, “you don’t want to have all your eggs in one basket.” 

Pronghorn fawns are hand raised so that they can be shipped to various zoos and become part of 

the captive population, ensuring their survival. By hand rearing the fawns, these normally very 

high strung animals become comfortable and calm with people, making transportation easier 

and ensuring a more positive outcome. This year, the L.A. Zoo and Chapultepec Zoo in Mexico 

City were going to become the new homes of some of these fawns. Some fawns were also to 

remain at the reserve where they would assist in managing the group by becoming calm 

members of the local population, a population that is still feed by the local keepers but live in the 

large, open habitat. 

 

This year’s program consisted of 12 fawns, with the first 

fawn arriving on February 25th and the last one arriving 

on March 11th. Once it arrives, each fawn is evaluated 

and treated as needed then placed on a bottle feeding 

schedule that is determined by its weight and 

requirements. During the 2 weeks in which I 

participated, Eileen and I plus a veterinarian from the 

Chapultepec Zoo, Rogelio, bottled fed 12 fawns 5 times 

per day.  

 

A typical day consisted of waking up at 5:30 am to head to the nursery area where the fawns 

live. Every morning at 6:00 am, they were checked, weighed, and fed. After feeding we would 

return the fawns to their stalls so they could get more sleep while we calculated the feeding 

needs for the rest of the day. As fawn weights changed, so did their feeding amounts. Through 

various calculations, we would determine what each individuals needs would be. The early 

morning process would take anywhere from 1 to 1 ½ hours. Once these amounts had been 

determined, we would return back to our camp, because we were living in tents at the edge of the 

area, have breakfast and get ready for the day. 

 

At 8:45 am we would work our way back to the nursery area and prepare for the next feeding at 

9:00 am. I would have to say this was the best part of the day. We would take turns where one 

person would prepare the 9:00 am bottles and the other would release the fawns into the large 

yard designated specially for them. It’s at this time that they would let loose, running 

throughout the yard, pronging, and later on even head butting with each other. It was the 

greatest thing to watch. Eileen and I got to the point where we would ask, “How many are too 

many pictures/videos of baby pronghorns?” I don’t think we ever were able to come up with a 

number so you can only imagine how many pictures I have of 

pronghorns (feel free to ask me about them and I’ll show 

them all to you… it may take awhile though). Once the 

bottles were ready, it was feeding time.  

 

After feeding, again someone would stay in the yard with the 

fawns, those crows are very aggressive, and the other would 

go back into our nursery kitchen area and prepare formula 

for the rest of the day. The other feedings took place at noon, 

3:00 pm and 6:00 pm but we would spend the entire day in 

the nursery yard with the fawns. So from 9:00 am until 6:00 
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pm everyday for 2 weeks we were with the fawns, watching over them, feeding them, and 

cleaning their nursery stalls. We really got to know them. Each had their unique personalities 

that made them easy to distinguish from each other, but we also had their ears color coded for 

ease, something that came in handy during those feeding times. Nothing like 12 fawns rushing 

you and having to make sure that each fawn receives their appropriate bottle.  

 

Something that Eileen and I also were able to do was to take turns and spend a day with the 

local keepers. Every 2 weeks, 2 Mexican keepers alternate and live at the camp where they care 

for the 4 large pens and open areas that are home to approximately 250 pronghorns. The pens 

house different groups of animals to help control the breeding population. One of the large pens 

houses the bachelor group from where certain males are taken or placed depending on the 

genetic breeding needs. The other pens house groups with a main breeding male with several 

females. Young are then placed or released into the different pens or outside space as needed. It 

was amazing to see how well these keepers knew all the animals, who was pregnant where, 

when they were due, etc. During the birthing season, they walk across these large pens every 

day looking for fawns once they realize someone has given birth. Once a fawn is found, they take 

a genetic sample (an ear clipping), check the sex, make sure the animal is ok, and weigh it. 

Unfortunately predators are also looking for an easy meal and the crows have a tendency to kill 

fawns as soon as they are born. A group of crows is always a bad sign and investigated 

immediately. Crows are the only predators that can access inside pens, but coyotes are very 

common in the area and predate pronghorns in the open spaces. Within a month’s time, 4 

pronghorns (2 adults and 2 juveniles) were killed by coyotes. Yet another reason why it is 

important to give these animals a head start in life. 

 

The time spent at Espacios Naturales was not always work. After 7:00 pm, we were able to hang 

out with the Mexico keepers and even began a new nightly tradition of playing Mexican train. 

Between preparing meals, playing train, and exchanging the day’s information (there is no 

internet or phone reception in the area so we were pretty much cut off from what was going on in 

the outside world), we really had a lot of fun. And by the end of the day, you were pretty tired. 

Watching pronghorn just wears you out. 

 

Participating in this program was an awesome 

experience. Yes I know I work for a great 

organization but being able to take part in programs 

such as these gives you a renewed energy and feel 

about conservation. I highly recommend looking into 

the various projects your organization is involved in 

and finding out how you can participate. Or look at 

projects in your community or around the world. If 

you aren’t the traveling sort, your help is also 

needed in bringing awareness to the projects. Many 

people are not aware of all the conservation 

programs out there so your ability to share the 

information is just as important. And thanks to 

everyone that participates in the pronghorn project 

hard work and dedication, we are able to give the 

peninsular pronghorn a bit of a boost.   
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Salamander Saturday 
By Lawrie Arends, AAZK Member / Reptile Keeper 

What is a salamander? Is it a reptile or an amphibian? These are questions young scientists ask 

themselves when they discover their first salamander. In fact, salamanders are very unique 

animals that are part of the class amphibia (Amphibians). Members of this class are ectotherms, 

more commonly referred to as cold-blooded vertebrates. Salamanders lack feathers, scales and 

hair but have prominent tails and typically have four limbs. Amphibians themselves are unique 

animals and play an important role in the ecosystem but unfortunately, habitat loss, climate 

change and pollution are several of the many factors nearing many species to extinction. 

Fortunately for them, on May 7, 2016, the world will celebrate Salamander Saturday to promote, 

educate and inspire guests about the importance of salamanders and their ecosystems. 

 

Have you ever wondered what chopsticks and salamanders might have in common? That special 

habitat that salamanders have found to be their happy home is made of exactly the sort of wood 

that is utilized to make disposable chopsticks! In recent times, up to 3.8 million trees are felled a 

year to supply the timber required for the production of these chopsticks. This is leading to an 

international problem of critical habitat loss for many animals. As demand for these wooden 

chopsticks increases, areas such as the Appalachian Mountains are being looked to for logging. 

The Appalachian Mountains that run from Canada down to Alabama are actually home to 14% 

of the salamander species in the world. Much like the use of reusable shopping bags there is a 

greener choice, why not get yourself some reusable chopsticks? 

 

Today there are 4,600 described amphibians worldwide, 535 of which are salamanders. In the 

United States, there are 127 species of salamanders, the majority of which are found in the 

Southeastern region of the country. To many people’s surprise, San Diego is home to four species 

of salamanders, even with its notably dry climate. With a rich biodiversity of lizards and snakes, 

salamanders have found a home playing a very important in San Diego’s ecosystem. The four 

species of salamanders found in San Diego are the arboreal salamander (Aneides lugubris), 

garden slender salamander (Batrachoseps major major) and two species of ensatina salamanders 

(Ensatina eschscholtzii eschscholtzii and Ensatina eschscholtzii klauberi). 

 

The Foundation for Conservation of Salamanders (FCSal) is a conservation initiative that began 

in 2011, helping to spread the word about forest stewardship and salamander conservation. The 

initial focus was on selling reusable chopsticks, but quickly gained stride and began raising 

money to offer grants for salamander based research. Since 2013 nearly $21,000 has been 

granted for a variety of both in and ex situ studies. The American Association of Zoo Keepers San 

Diego Chapter is happy to join in and share the word about #SalamanderSaturday 

 

Stop by the San Diego Zoo Reptile Walk to see some salamanders for yourself! 
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Psittacine Symposium in Tijuana, Mexico   
By Yvette Kemp, AAZK SD Treasurer/ Sr. Hospital Keeper 
 

Living in San Diego we have many opportunities to work 

and interact with keepers and facilities in Mexico. On April 

4th and 5th, the Tijuana Zoo, Parque Morelos, hosted their 2nd 

annual Psittacine Symposium. There were approximately 60 

participants and over 10 presentations by guest speakers 

from Tijuana, Mexicali, Mexico City, San Diego, and even 

from as far as Spain. Veterinarians, trainers, government 

personnel, keepers, and educators came together to share 

information and learn from one another. 

During the symposium, representatives from SEMARNAT (Mexico’s environmental agency in 

charge of protecting and conserving ecosystems while promoting sustainable development of 

natural resources) and PROFEPA (division of SEMARNAT that enforces rules and regulations) 

explained their roles as government agencies and the laws and regulations pertaining to the 

protection of Mexico’s vast psittacine species. There are 20 subspecies of psittacines in Mexico 

and they have been hit hard by wildlife trafficking and the pet trade. Tougher laws that came 

into effect in 2008 that are aimed to protect the Mexican psittacines generated many discussions 

on regulations and their enforcement. It was an interesting morning that demonstrated the 

passion associated with this species. 

 

Other topics included nutrition, collection planning, medical programs, operant conditioning, and 

behavior. AAZK San Diego member Bobby Brett and I also attended as guest speakers, sharing 

information regarding training and enrichment. 

 

Participating in any gathering of like minded people is always a great way to learn and network, 

but attending events such as this one in another country brings that extra opportunity. Learning 

about issues and topics occurring in that country can add light to conservation efforts in which 

we are involved. It is also a great way to have people from around the world work together for a 

common good.  

 

Mexico is very close and there are many things that we as professionals dedicated to 

conservation can share with keepers down south. I encourage you to join me in attending events 

and projects in Mexico. Education is an important part of conservation and it is through sharing 

our knowledge that we are able to truly make a difference. 

 

Thanks to Parque Morelos veterinarian, Roberto Valdez, and SIMPATT (Sistema Municipal de 

Parques Tematicos de Tijuana) for giving us the opportunity to participate and share 

information. I look forward to the chance of working together again. Be sure to let me know if 

you would like to join me as well. 
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Global Conservation Force 
By Kristen Craig, AAZK SD Events Coordinator / Senior Children’s Zoo Keeper 

 

 

Global Conservation Force is a San Diego based, non-profit 

organization that was founded in 2014 by Mike Veale, Senior Mammal Keeper at the San Diego 

Zoo Safari Park.  Working with two of the world’s last northern white rhinos, as well as other 

species in danger of going extinct due to human interference, Mike developed a passion to help 

save the species he worked so closely with.  After training in Africa and becoming an anti-

poaching ranger himself, Mike started GCF to help support Anti-Poaching Units (APUs) 

protecting wildlife in Africa, focusing on rhinos, elephants, and giraffe.  GCF’s goal is to help the 

fight against extinction and to protect habitats using a three-fold plan of attack: APUs, 

Awareness and Education. 

 

APU’s risk their lives and the livelihoods of their families to be on the frontline, fighting against 

extinction.  GCF raises funds to provide APUs with necessary tools to help them stay safe and 

healthy in the field such as tactical patrol backpacks, boots, sleeping pads, hydration bladders, 

tactical advantage drones, and much more.  Some of the funds they raise even go towards 

sponsoring more African citizens to train and become rangers. 

 

While protecting the animals in immediate danger is incredibly important, without awareness 

and education, the world’s countries and their practices that are causing the mass extinction of 

so many species will not see change.  GCF works with the local communities in Africa directly, 

teaching the value of wildlife and the importance of sustainable tourism.  In this way, they can 

affect change that will not only positively impact the animals in Africa, but will also support the 

very communities GCF works with. 

 

In order to make sure GCF is following its mission to fight against extinction, founder Mike 

Veale visits Africa multiple times a year, using on the ground action to further GCFs cause.  A 

majority of his time in Africa is spent as a ranger, protecting wildlife and tracking poachers.  By 

becoming a ranger himself and learning their needs, Mike and GCF have been able to work with 

companies in the US, many local to San Diego, to perfect the supplies that are integral for APUs 

to complete their dangerous missions. When he is not on ranger duty, Mike is assuring that 

these supplies, funded by GCF, are getting to the APUs.  He is also tasked with making sure the 

gear is appropriate for the missions and judging whether each item is valuable enough to the 

units to continue funding.   

 

Global Conservation Force, Mike Veale, and the GCF team use their time, 

resources, and energy to save species and protect habitats. AAZK San Diego 

is proud to have been able to contribute to their mission by hosting Pints for 

Preservation 2016 in their honor at the beginning of April.  To learn more 

about GCF’s conservation efforts and how you can contribute, visit their 

website at www.globalconservationforce.org.  

http://www.globalconservationforce.org/
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Pints for Preservation 
By Kristen Craig, AAZK SD Events Coordinator / Senior Children’s Zoo Keeper 

 
Pints for Preservation was once again a success this 

year!  The event was held at Monkey Paw Brewing 

Company on April 5th.  In addition to all the revenue 

generated by the beer sold from a donated keg 

(thanks to Monkey Paw!), we also had 2016 Pints for 

Preservation pint glasses for sale.  All the money 

raised benefitted Global Conservation Force, a local 

San Diego non-profit, dedicated to supporting Animal 

Protection Units (APUs) in Africa.  The founder, 

Mike Veale, a San Diego Zoo Safari Park Senior 

keeper, was in Africa on the day of the event so he 

was unable to attend, but his business partners, 

Justin Matti and Ashley Salas, were there to 

represent GCF in his absence.  Along with selling 

GCF merchandise, Justin and Ashley were able to 

connect with all the people who came out to support our event and really give them an idea of 

where the money raised was going.   

 

The success of the event was apparent in the amount of laughter that was heard, the amount of 

2016 PFP pint glasses being raised filled with donated beer, and the new connection forged with 

an amazing non-profit that is helping conserve the cousins of some of the very animals we know, 

love, and care for right here in San Diego.  Pints for Preservation 2016 raised enough money for 

GCF to send five tactical patrol backpacks or almost 20 two-way radios to APUs in 

Africa!  Thank you to everyone who came out to support AAZK and our efforts to support Global 

Conservation Force.  For more information on GCF, read our article highlighting them in this 

issue of The Keeper, and visit the AAZK San Diego Facebook page to see how you can still 

purchase 2016 PFP pint glasses.   

 

See you all next year for Pints for Preservation 2017!  
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Bowling for Rhinos 2016! 
Lauren Ayres, AAZK SD Professional Development Officer / Children’s Zoo Keeper 

 
Your AAZK San Diego board has been busy planning another exciting Bowling for Rhinos event 

for this year! We're hoping that 2016 will be our best year yet and look forward to seeing you all 

at Kearny Mesa Bowl on Saturday, June 11th! 

 

We've rolled out a few changes for this year's BFR to involve even more of our members & fans!  

 

New this year is a Family Hour - a special time dedicated for our younger rhino fans & their 

families. Teams of up to 5 people, made up of children & adults, can bowl from 4:30 pm until 5:30 

pm for a discounted registration of only $20 per participant which includes shoe & lane rentals. 

Half of the bowling alley will be reserved for our family hour and each team will have a 

maximum of 2 adults per child. Throughout the hour of bowling there will be special events for 

kids and families, including a kid-friendly prize drawing for fun wildlife items. 

 

We have brought back our popular t-shirt design contest for BFR 2016 & received many great 

entries! Eleven t-shirt designs were chosen to be posted on our Facebook page for voting, and 

your favorite design won.  T-shirts can be purchased during registration and if ordered by May 1 

will be delivered in time for you to wear to BFR! 

 

Our main Bowling for Rhinos event will be held on Saturday, June 11th at 6:00 pm and will run 

until 9:00 pm. Registration is $10 per participant, with a minimum of $40 donation per bowler. 

Teams of 5 people will fill up Kearny Mesa Bowl's 40 lanes, be sure to register early before they 

sell out! Our crowd favorite events like the team costume contest, prize drawings, and bake sale 

will all be happening - along with a few surprises! AAZK national's top 3 individual fundraisers 

will be awarded with a trip of their choice to help in-situ conservation efforts in Africa or Asia. 

New this year, a "wild-card" 4th individual fundraiser will also be chosen to participate in a 

conservation trip! Be sure to get your team together, pick an awesome team name & costume, 

and register for BFR 2016 on April 15th!  

 

More details about Bowling for Rhinos 2016 and online registration can be found on our website 

at www.sdaazk.com or by visiting our Facebook page "American Association of Zoo Keepers San 

Diego."  

 

 

 

 

http://www.sdaazk.com/
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AAZK San Diego Membership Form 

 

 Check here if you are renewing              

 Professional (must already be an AAZK National; adding  local San Diego membership w/access to workshops)    $25.00 

 Full (must already be an AAZK National; adding local San Diego membership)      $15.00 

 Supporter (local AAZK San Diego Membership Only)        $15.00 

 Institutional (organizations/institutions; requires board approval)       $50.00 

 

Name  _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City __________________________________________________State/ Zip _______________________________________________________ 

 

Email _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Zoo Affiliation _____________________________________________Job Title _____________________________________________________ 

 

Work area ______________________________________________Species you work with ____________________________________________ 

 
Professional AAZK San Diego Member. Benefits include: 

¶ Access to online animal professional courses offered through CollaborNation Collaborative Learning Environment 

¶ Free admittance to all our hands-on workshops and events 

¶ Opportunity to sign-up for hands-on workshops before it is offered to others 

¶ One-year subscription to our quarterly newsletter, The Keeper 

¶ Free admission to special presentations by guest speakers 

¶ Support of local and international conservation projects 

¶ Free admission to our annual AAZK SD photo caravan at the Safari Park 

¶ Ability to participate in local board member elections 

¶ All National AAZK membership benefits 

 Full AAZK San Diego Members. Benefits include: 

¶ One-year subscription to our quarterly newsletter, The Keeper 

¶ Free admission to special presentations by guest speakers 

¶ Support of local and international conservation projects 

¶ Free admission to our annual AAZK SD photo caravan at the Safari Park 

¶ Ability to participate in local board member elections 

¶ All National AAZK membership benefits 

AAZK San Diego Supporter. Benefits include: 

¶ One-year subscription to our quarterly newsletter, The Keeper 

¶ Free admission to special presentations by guest speakers 

¶ Support of local and international conservation projects     

 

Please fill out form and send to: 

 

AAZK San Diego 

Membership 

P.O. Box 632984 

     San Diego, CA 92103 
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AAZK San Diego 

P.O. Box 632984 

San Diego, CA  

92103 

 

Tel: (619) 231-1515 ext. 4672 

Email: TheKeeperSDAAZK@cox.net 

Web site: www.sdaazk.org 

FaceBook: http://www.facebook.com/sdaazk  
 

The Keeper is published quarterly by the American Association of Zoo Keepers San Diego Chapter, Inc. (AAZK  SD), a nonprofit, tax-exempt 

organization with offices at P.O. Box 120551, San Diego, CA 92112; (619) 231-1515, ext. 4672. Address for editorial, advertising and 

membership inquiries—AAZK SD, P.O. Box 632984, Hillcrest Post Office San Diego, CA 92103. Reproduction or use without written 

permission of editorial or pictorial content in any manner is prohibited. Copyright @ 1996 by AAZK SD. Subscriptions are included with the 

membership in AAZK SD or by paying $15 per year, U.S. currency only. The Keeper assumes no responsibility for unsolicited materials. 

Manuscripts or artwork not accompanied by a self–addressed, stamped envelope may not be returned. The Keeper makes every effort to ensure 

that the products and services advertised in our pages are consistent with the environmental ethic that we promote. Opinions expressed on 

these pages do not necessarily reflect the view of the AAZK SD, AAZK, Inc., or the board of either chapter or parent organization. 

 
CALENDAR 2016  visit www.sdaazk.org for updates 

May 19, 2016: AAZK Meeting. 

You are invited to participate and join us at the next AAZK Board 

meeting at 5:00 pm at the San Diego Zoo’s Warner Building Board 

Room. Our meetings are open to all and we welcome everyone’s input 

and participation. For more information, email AAZK San Diego  

    president at annkntsn@yahoo.com 

May 5, 2016: AAZK SD Community Project: Horses of Tir Na Nog. Join us as we help our 

friends at Horses of Tir Na Nog care for their animals by grooming them, making enrichment 

and assisting with any other projects needed.  See our website to register today. 

May 12, 2016: AAZK SD Community Project: Lions, Tigers and Bears. We will be helping 

our friends at Lions Tigers & Bears make enrichment for their animals, help them get ready for 

their big fundraising event “Wild in the Country” taking place on May 14th, and with any other 

projects they need help with.  See our website to register today. 

June 5, 2016: Golf for Wildlife. This year’s 18-hole, shotgun start, scramble golf event will 

benefit: the Fiji Conservation Project, provide a $500 dollar scholarship for a graduate student 

researching plant or animal conservation, and purchase land to help protect the biodiversity of 

Southeast Asia’s Serengeti. Space will be limited to 100 people and will include singles and 

foursomes. Register today! 

June 11, 2016: Bowling for Rhinos. Join us for our annual rhino fundraiser. Register now! 

 

 

                   Details about these and all our events available on our website at www.sdaazk.org! 

                                      Visit our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/sdaazk 

mailto:TheKeeperSDAAZK@cox.net
http://www.sdaazk.org/
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